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Superintendent Report 
October 8, 2024 
 

 We are fully engaged in the budget process! I would like to express our gratitude to our district office 
staff:  Christina, Kristina, Mary Jane, Sherry, Pat, Cheryl, and Linda for all the support they provide 
us throughout this budget cycle!  I would also like to recognize our staff who have contributed to 
building our budget, especially so early in the school year! 
 

 I’m very happy to report that our tennis courts will be complete soon!  
The team doing the work drove up from North Carolina and started the 
repair work a week early.  Thank you to Buddy for getting the pressure 
washing done!  

 Our boilers are in the boiler room at WLC!  They have been in the 
building all week working to connect the system.  
 

 Our Emergency Operations Plans are complete.  We are reviewing feedback from Fire & Police and 
updating the plans as necessary.  We will submit them to Homeland Security once we complete the 
changes. 
 

 We heard from several community members the need to revisit Policy EEAG – Use of Private 
Vehicles to Transport Students.  There is a bus driver shortage throughout NH school districts, and 
we have already struggled to provide our student-athletes district transportation.  We have also had to 
collapse two busses into one route several times in the afternoon due to a bus driver shortage.  The 
draft EEAG is an effort to help address this transportation shortage in our athletic programs. 
 

 We are reviewing the 2024 legislative updates and moving forward on 47 action plans to address 
changes 
 

 I will be attending a law conference on October 9th 
 

 At the end of the month, I will Chair a New England Association of Schools and Colleges (NEASC) high 
school accreditation visit in Vermont 
 

 Last, thank you to Bill Comerford for his continued efforts to build partnerships with our regional 
universities to bring teaching interns to our school system.  Working with Franklin Pierce and Rivier, Bill 
has placed two interns in our schools and is working on 2-3 more! 
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